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Summary

The Professions Board was created by Council action in Spring of 2005. We maintain a project roadmap with priorities and in January of 2006 this was revised based on feedback from the membership survey.  As a result a new project has been undertaken to develop a software development “magazine” and work is underway to test market the planned concept.  Board membership meets monthly via teleconference and we have had 2/3 face to face meetings a year.  The board is very engaged and active on the two initial projects that we have undertaken.  We have good staff support for the projects.

There is a wiki with repository of documents for use by committee.

Board membership
There have been no changes in board membership since we started over a year ago.  It is expected that we will add an international board member soon, once we engage the Career Skills topic.  Additionally we expect to augment the board to ensure continued active membership from each board member.  When the board was recruited we looked for industry participation as well as a mix of demographics.The board currently consists of

Steve Bourne (Chair)

Terry Coatta (MSB)

Mike MacFaden

Ben Fried

James Wright

Carol Hernandez

Benjamin Mako Hill
 Kevin Scott

Noreen Wu


Professions Board Project Roadmap

The roadmap priorities are:
·  Networks and Communities

·  Best Practices
·  Software development “magazine

·  Career and job skills
·  Marketing / Promotion
·  Ethics
The first two projects are progressing well.  What follows is a summary for each of the roadmap items.

Networking and Communities

Provide support for the creation and ongoing development of communities and Chapters including infrastructure for reviewing/ assessing/ rating events, courses, books, etc.   We think it worthwhile to look at existing communities (SIGs, Experts Exchange, Software Development Forum) to identify opportunities for co-operation.  The strategy is to provide infrastructure not content and allow communities to form that will generate, aggregate, evaluate, and discuss content themselves.

This is something MSB has been working on and we have been encouraging that effort.

Best Practices

The Best practices community web site plans to provide answers to practical questions about technologies/ approaches/ tools/ processes by creating a community where IT professionals can discuss qualified solutions to problems.  We plan to aggregate and publish references to content from respected qualified sources.

Jim Maurer is managing the project and we have made substantial progress. Overall we have completed the following steps:
· Concept and validation (using survey monkey)

· Market requirements and competitive analysis

· Develop requirements and plan

· Test market sample content 
The RFP is written and we have identified a list of potential developers who received the RFP.  We have narrowed the list of possibilities and talked with the top four contenders as they prepared their response (due now).  We have also begun to recruit individual who can provide content.  The next steps are to evaluate the responses and select the developer.  
Software Development Magazine

We are focused specifically on the interests and needs of those ACM members who are enterprise decision makers, software architects and developers — along with their colleagues in IT. Non-ACM members are not precluded, but ACM practitioners are our first and foremost target.

The model we’re following for the present is the Harvard Business Review. We envision an editorial package that is case study-centric. Unlike the Harvard Business Review, however, our publication will be focused entirely on software development and the critical decisions that large projects tend to revolve around. 

To determine whether our model is indeed workable as well as to ascertain whether the content we envision is something that will prove compelling and useful for ACM practitioners, we’re currently working to create a few sample case studies. Five already are in the early stages of development. Anecdotally, the response we’ve received so far has been quite encouraging. And several well-recognized figures from industry have even gone so far as to agreed to work closely with us on the development of our sample case studies, including: Rob Gingell (CTO, Cassatt Corp.), Tim Bray (Director of Web Technologies for Sun and co-author of the original XML spec), Marc Donner (CTO, Morgan Stanley), George Sherman (Compliance Officer, Morgan Stanley), and Greg Brandeau (CIO, Pixar).  Mark Compton is consulting on this project and overseeing the effort to develop sample content for assessing the vision of a Software Development magazine.  Business models still need to be developed and the concept reviewed with the Publications Board.
Among the next steps we mean to undertake are: 1) the refinement of a suitable business model for the publication (in conjunction with HQ), 2) the development of potential names for the publication, and 3) work on design concepts 4) review concept with the Publications Board.
Career and job skills

Topics include: training and skills development; making career transitions, e.g. from student to practicing professional; skill development for non-technical areas such as business operations.  Work will begin on this once the best practices project nears completion.  We will look for additional board members who have an interest in this topic.

Marketing the Profession and the ACM

ACM should be a recognized source of information about what the computing profession is doing for society including what is the impact of the IT profession. Promote career image; identify target customer segments; and identify appropriate products and services.  
Ethics and Professional Standards

These standards are changing.  We need to help IT professionals understand what the standards are and how they affect their work.  Increasingly important are the issues of privacy and security (throughout all aspects of IT).

 
